Announcement
No. 15/2567
Implementation of e-Visa

The Royal Thai Embassy in Nairobi hereby announces that, according
to the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Kingdom of Thailand’s plan to launch e-
Visa system, effective from 1 January 2025, 1000 hrs. (UTC+7) or 0600 hrs.
Kenya’s time, all nationals applying for a Thai visa must apply and submit his/her
application through the new online e-Visa platform at http://www.thaievisa.go.th/ .
Visa application will no longer be accepted in person at the Embassies /
Consulates-General, including the Royal Thai Embassy in Nairobi.

After the e-Visa application has been approved, a confirmation email
will be sent to the applicant. The applicant is requested to print a copy of the
confirmation email to present to the airline at the port of departure and to Thai
immigration officials in Thailand.

Consequently, the Visa Section of the Embassy will be closed for
preparation of launching e-Visa system during 25 — 31 December 2024.




